



2016-2017
CHRIST COLLEGE (AUTONOMOUS)
IRINJALAKUDA

CHRIST COLLEGE, IRINJALAKUDA REPORT OF P.T.A. FOR 2016-2017 ACADEMIC YEAR

(To present before AGM 2017-2018 on 9th Nov 2018)

The Annual General Body Meeting of P.T.A. 2016-17 was held on 25th January, 2017 in the College auditorium at 9.30 a.m. After registration a talk for parents was conducted on the topic "*Responsible Parenthood*" by Rev. Fr. Jolly Vadakan.

Prof. V.A. Thomas welcomed the members and Rev. Dr. T.M. Jose CMI, college principal presided over the meeting. Secretary, Dr. Mathew Paul Ukken presented the report. Mementoes were given to rank holders of 2015-16 University Examinations and UGC NET, JRF winners of 2015-16. Endowments of UG & PG 2016 were also distributed in the meeting. A token of appreciation was also given to Dr. Robinson P.P. (Best NSS Programme Officer) and Dr. Sudhikumar A.V. (Best Researcher of Biodiversity Board). A remarkable number of parents were present in the meeting.

Annual General body business session was convened after the talk. In the presidential address Rev. Dr. T.M. Jose emphasized the importance of active participation of parents in the academic disciple of students in the college. The Principal also briefed about the new facilities available for students, other activities of the college as well as the construction progress of the much ambitious Indoor Stadium Project.

The following P.T.A. members were elected unanimously as the office bearers of the academic year 2016-17 in addition to the ex-officio members.

Vice President : Mr. M. L Babu

Other executive members are:

- 1. Mr. Manmohan T.
- 2. Ms. Sminu Liju
- 3. Ms. Bindu Kalesh
- 4. Mr. K.N. Subash
- 5. Ms. M.A. Vijayalakshmi
- 6. Adv. Sandhya Harilal
- 7. Ms. Sonia Giri
- 8. Mr. Melvin Simethy
- 9. Mr. Asokan Kaithayil
- 10. Mr. Balachandran K S
- 11. Mr. P.K. Paul
- 12. Ms. Litty Austin

Vice President (2015-2016) Sri. Mathappan P.A. proposed the vote of thanks.

The new ex-officio members later nominated for the year 2016-2017 are

- 1. Dr. Mathew Paul Ukken (Secretary)
- 2. Dr. Sudheer Sebastian (Physics)
- 3. Dr. V.T. Joy (Chemistry)
- 4. Prof. V.A. Thomas (Dept. BPE)

- 5. Dr. Leyon Varghese (Zoology)
- 6. Prof. P.A. Varghese (Commerce)
- 7. Prof. Anila N.A. (Mathematics)
- 8. Prof. Tintumol Sunny (Mathematics)
- 9. Prof. Viji Viswanathan (Computer Science)

Followed by other nominated members including the Vice-Principals

Open house was conducted with respective class teachers in the post lunch session.

A Combined Executive Committee meeting of PTA 2015-16 and 2016-17 was held on 29th January 2017 at 3.00 p.m. in the College conference hall. The Principal briefed about the functioning of the college especially to the new members and about the new courses i.e. to start on next academic year. Vice President of PTA 2015-16, Sri Mathappan

P.A. was given a warm farewell. Principal invited the PTA members for the retirement function of teachers -Dr Balu T Kuzhivelil, Dr. PL George, Dr RV Rajan and Dr S Sreekumar.

Next PTA Executive meeting was held on 13th July 2017 in the college conference hall. Secretary welcomed the members and Dr. Mathew Paul Ukken, Principal-in-charge presided over the meeting. A condolence message on the death of Padmabhooshan Fr. Gabriel CMI, the founder Principal of the college (died on 11th May 2017) was moved. It was decided to celebrate the historical achievement of being the 1st in MHRD-NIRF ranking for colleges in Kerala (17th in all India) on 22nd July 2017. The principal-in-charge informed the members about the medical condition of Rev. Dr. Jose Thekkan CMI, Principal of the College, who has undergone a heart transplantation surgery few days back.

Another Executive meeting was held on 02nd November 2017 to discuss the agenda of annual general body. A condolence message on the death of Rev. Dr. Jose Thekkan CMI, Principal of the College 2007-17 (died on 25th July 2017) was moved. It was decided to conduct the AGM on 09-11-2017, and to arrange a talk by Rev. Fr. Thomas Ambookkan on the topic "Responsible Parenthood". It was also decided to felicitate rank holders/NET/JRF winners of 2016-17 and Fr. Joy Peenikkaparambil in the AGM, and to conduct open house for the third year UG students in the post lunch session. The principal-in-charge briefed about the infrastructure developments, that are, A pavilion in the stadium supported by KSE Ltd, A Tennis court supported by college alumni, A Javelin pit and new four storied building by the college management. Executive member Dr. Leyon Varghese was asked to complete the duties of PTA Secretary as the later had to assume the office of PTA President as Principal-in-charge.

Felicitations and words of gratitude were offered to all the Executive member for their sincere cooperation and activities throughout the academic year.

The annual report is open for consideration and approval of the general body.

Thank you